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Dear Parents and carers, 

 

As we approach the May half term break, I thought I would let you know about 
some changes we are making in September. 

The first is that we will be changing the timings of the school day on Fridays, so that 
they are the same as the rest of the week. This means students will finish school at 
3:05 each day. We are also making changes to the dining experience of the 
students. Over the next half term we will be working with the kitchen staff and 
students to redesign our menu and service ready for the new school year. 

Finally, I hope all our students and staff enjoy a well earned rest next week. I am 
sure that students in Year 11 - 13 will be grateful for the extra time to help revise 
for their exams. 

 

With very best wishes, 

 
 

 

Mr A Ward 

Headteacher 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

On Thursday 15th March, two Year 13 students, Mia H and Sean 
M, visited Auschwitz-Birkenau Museum and Memorial. 

Prior to the visit, students were prepared for the experience by 
attending an orientation seminar, organised by the Holocaust 
Educational Trust. During this seminar, they were able to hear 
the testimony of a Holocaust survivor, Rudi Oppenheimer, and 
learnt more about pre-war Jewish life.  

The day in Poland consisted of a visit to Polish town, Oświęcim, 
which was the site of the Great Synagogue prior to the Nazi 
invasion and a tour of Auschwitz I and Birkenau. The day in Poland was ended with a memorial service at 
Birkenau, delivered by Rabbi Barry Marcus MBE from Central Synagogue, London. 

 

άThe day trip to Auschwitz was an unforgettable experience, which increased my understanding of the NaziΩs 
persecution of the Jews and other minority groups. Before World War II, the town of Oświęcim had a Jewish 
population of around 58%, and now this percentage stands at 0. The Jewish community lived in harmony with the 
Catholics, and the NaziΩs establishment of Auschwitz just outside is almost ironic, in the sense that the NaziΩs 
created a centre of forced labour, extermination, and isolation in a location where harmony flourished. Auschwitz 
I and Birkenau were the places that hit me hard, knowing that you were walking in the exact place where just over 
a million people died. Auschwitz I had only a fraction of possessions left by the arriving victims, and also had a 
book filled with the 6 million Jewish victim names. In order to learn from the Holocaust and remember it, we 
should re-humanize the victims, and the perpetrators, something this book went a little way to ensuring. Birkenau 
gives a sense of emptiness, keeping the camp as similar to how it was upon liberation, and even though there was 
a considerable less amount to see, the emptiness really exaggerated the loss there. Rabbi Marcus gave us a 
ceremony reiterating the Holocaust Educational TrustΩs message; that in order to learn and become educated on 
the Holocaust we have to re-humanize all those involved. We then lit a candle which we placed on the memorial 
located just outside crematoria II and III. Overall, the trip made me view the Holocaust in another way, and I am 
grateful I had this opportunity.έ (Sean McNamee, Year 13). 

άLessons from Auschwitz really focused on humanising the victims of the Holocaust which made the experience so 
much more emotive. One part of the trip that I remember vividly would have to be the room full of photographs. 
After liberation, a suitcase was found full of photographs that the victims brought to Auschwitz, thinking theyΩd 
have use for them at the camp. The photographs were displayed in a room where over 70 years ago prisoners got 
changed into their striped uniform. The photographs spoke a thousand words, each one telling a different story 
and different memory of a real person. One particular photograph stood out to me the most. Two friends sat in a 
tree. The reason this photo stood out to me was simply because I have a photo almost identical to that of myself 
and my best friend. Seeing the room of photos really conveyed the injustice that the Holocaust brought on a huge 
group of people. This room was the last building we visited on the trip, but this was the room that really helped 
me humanise all the victims, and that was the only thing I needed to take away from the trip.έ (Mia Herlihy, Year 
13). 

 

Following their visit, both students attended a follow-up seminar to reflect on the experience and the 
contemporary relevance of the lessons of the Holocaust. To complete the Next Steps project which involves 
sharing information about the Holocaust with peers and the local community, and helping others think about the 
HolocaustΩs contemporary relevance, Mia and Sean have decided to create a Holocaust memorial display in 
school. Upon completion, alongside a reflective diary, they will become Holocaust Educational Trust 
Ambassadors.  



SCHOOL NEWS 

άFOR NEVER WAS A STORY OF MORE WOE THAN THIS OF JULIET AND HER ROMEO...έ 

At the end of April, students from Year 10 and 11 embarked on an evening theatre trip to the Royal Shakespeare 
CompanyΩs Main House in Stratford-upon-Avon. Students were there to see the RSCΩs brand-new version of 
William ShakespeareΩs famous play Romeo and Juliet, which they are also studying for their upcoming GCSE 
English Literature examinations. In a packed-out theatre the students took their seats to watch an interpretation 
based around a concrete inner-city environment, adding a new concept to their interpretations of the play. The 
famous Mercutio was also played by a female cast-member, which added a new dynamic to the story. In between 
excited conversation and ice-cream, the students seemed to really enjoy the whole experience, and we hope it is 
something they will remember for a long time to come. 

Many thanks to all those who helped in organising this event.  

Mr Joy, English Department  

 

EXAM SEASON IS LOOKING YUMMY 

Our Year 10 Hospitality and Catering students have been looking at food 
presentation ideas and skills this week, with their forth coming practical mock 
exams. They have had a go at plating up dishes using a wide range of skills and 
techniques and we have been very impressed with the final outcomes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VISIT TO HOLYOAKES FIRST SCHOOL  

Year 12 Health and Social students also made a visit to Holyoakes First 
School as part of their coursework, requiring interaction with a group.  They 
had a delightful morning putting into practice their communication skills  by 
working with the reception and Year 1 students and participating in a range 
of activities from Numeracy, Literacy and PE.  The children were very 
welcoming and enjoyed having the students working with them, all very 
eager to talk to them!  The Holyoakes staff congratulated our students on 
their interaction with both the children and teachers and thought they did 
very well and were very engaged.   The Year мнΩs really enjoyed their time 
there and were very reluctant to leave! 



SCHOOL NEWS 

CAREERS NEWS 

There has been quite a lot happening over the past couple of months with trips and visitors to our school.  

Apprenticeship Visit 

We took a group pf Year 10 students to the ICC in Birmingham for an apprenticeship event that allowed the 
students to find out more about apprenticeship opportunities and whether it would suit them as a progression 
route after Year 11. The event hosted local and national companies and was very informative. 

 

Worcester Skills Show 

A group of students travelled to Chateau Impney for the 
Worcestershire Skills Show and was their 
biggest event yet. The students came away 
with a lot of information that will assist 
them with their Career Interests.  

 

 

 
Visitor Talks 

We had a very interesting presentation from the staff at Vets for Pets about careers in animal care as well as a 
presentation from Neu-serve based in Bromsgrove for our budding engineers. 

 

Business and Schools Partnership 

Trinity High School and Sixth Form Centre and Oakland International 

Since October, Trinity High School has been involved in an employer 
and school partnership with Oakland International based in Beoley. 
The events were part of the companyΩs Charity Foundation 
programme. 

A group of nine Year 10 students were championed to be on the 
programme and through the different sessions they learnt a lot about 
the company and the roles within it. The students split their time 
between visits to the company to have a tour, meet employers and be 
interviewed for jobs. They were also schooled on CVΩs and practiced 
mock interviews. Thankfully they all got their jobs! 

The programme ended with an Enterprise Challenge whereby the students presented their ideas to the executive 
committee on ways the company could improve certain areas 
of their company. The whole experience was a great success 
and one that the students thoroughly enjoyed. There are 
plans to continue with the links to Oakland and be involved in 
a programme for next year as well. 

Mrs Laxton 

Students involved were Aiden, Tyreese, Anees, Ali, Cameron, 
Carter and Wisal 



SCHOOL NEWS 

University Trip 

130 Year 10 students travelled to University of Worcester last 
Tuesday for a tour and lecture about Higher Education. It was a 
lovely sunny day and very informative for all students. Having as 
much information about where the students can progress to and 

possible career routes 
will help the students 
enormously next year in 
many ways. 

They then took a seat in 
the sun for a well-
earned lunch break! 

 

 

 

Try a Trade 

A group of Year 9 and 10 girls travelled to Birmingham City College to see the Skills 
Build Competition and have a go at different trades. They had a great time and 
experienced working a fork lift truck, plastering, bricklaying, plumbing, mechanics 
tiling and building a Wendy House.  

 

 

 

 

 

CARE HOME VISIT 

On Friday the 27th of April Year 12 Health and Social students made a visit to 
Terry Springs care home as part of their coursework.  They put into practice the 

communication skills they 
had learnt, building 
relationships with the 
residents. They came 
back with a head full of 
knowledge about the 
different characters that Terry Springs is home to. We 
were fortunate enough to meet a few residents who were 
pleased to speak to us, one of which was Madge Tillsley 
MBE who was a previous Mayor of Redditch. She shared 
stories about her life, including how she was accepted by 

her in-laws when she moved over from Jamaica, as well as the time she met Princess Diana and the Queen!  We 
sat and listened to the many different tales, bringing the past alive right in the community room. From people 
who worked with needles to RedditchΩs very own magician and hypnotist, the day was full of intriguing people. 
ItΩs safe to safe it was a very successful trip! 

Tia – 12CHC 



SCHOOL NEWS 

EPQ (EXTENDED PROJECT LEVEL 3 QUALIFICATION) 

Mr White and I had the pleasure of witnessing EPQ presentations from 
some of our Year 13 students.  

These are based on a topics chosen 
by the students where they develop 
their knowledge in areas of their 
personal interests. Topics 
presented so far have covered 
Trinity Languages Festival, 
Supersonic Flights, Extinction, 
Serial Killers, and History of Art from Siena, Italy.  

All presentations were of the highest quality, intelligently and purposefully 
delivered to an audience of teachers and peers. Very Well done to all! 

Mr Petit 

 
 
HEATING UPDATE 

Over the past half term progress has rapidly picked up on the heating works around the school. Brand new 
shining silver pipes have been appearing around the Grove Block and the main building and old radiators have 
been disappearing with brand new gleaming white ones appearing in their place. 

Over the Easter the dining room, offices and various other rooms were worked on with new pipes and heaters 
appearing to keep the school warm on frosty days. 

The students have been working really hard around the school with them adapting to the new mobile 
environments, as have the teachers, some of them having to leave their classrooms whilst work is being done. 

Next half term we can expect even more changes to help and better Trinity. 

NOTICES 

2017 EXAM RESULTS 

GCSE, AS and A Level certificates for the summer exams are ready to be collected from the school. 

Inform any past students you may know that need to collect their certificates as we only hold them for 12 
months before they are destroyed. 

 

 

DOFE DATES FOR THE DIARY 

HereΩs what to look out for in 2018: 

¶ Bronze Practice Expedition in Malvern   - Thursday 26th - Saturday 28th April 

¶ Bronze Assessed Expedition in the Peak District  - Sunday 1st -  Tuesday 3rd July 

¶ Silver Assessed Expedition in the Peak District  - Tuesday 3rd - Friday 6th July 

Above is an example of one of the studentΩs 

presentations. 



SPORTS 

LAST GAME OF THE YEAR! 

The Year 11 Rounders Team played their last game at Trinity High School.  The girls put on a good performance in 
both matches against Arrow Vale and St AugustineΩs.  Their fielding skills and tactics were strong in both games, 
resulting in low final scores.  Arrow Vale 3-2 and St AugustineΩs 6-4.  Unfortunately the girls lost both games but 
they never gave up and stayed positive until the end! Well played girls and good luck for the future. 

Miss Taylor – Head of PE   

Player of the match - Farah H 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT ATHLETICS 

On Thursday 10th May Trinity took a large team of budding Year 9 and 10 athletes down to the Abbey Stadium 
for the District Athletics Trials. This crucial event on the Redditch Sporting calendar informs the selections to 
represent the Bromsgrove and Redditch district at the County Athletics Championships. The Abbey stadium 
basked in the spring sunshine and Trinity had numerous placings (1st, 2nd and 3rd) in track and field events 
across the evening. Notable performances included were Josh K who won the year 10 boys triple jump, Josh R 
who stormed into a strong lead to take out the Year 9 boys 1500m. We also had winner and 2nd's in girls sprint 
events, boys sprints and girls and boys javelin. Well done to all participants who participant and good luck to 
those who move onto the County Championships. 

 

 

YEAR 9 GIRLS ROUNDERS  

Congratulations to the Year 9 Rounders team!  The girls played Saint AugustineΩs and Ridgeway Academy towards 
the end of the half term.  They scored some amazing 
runs and a great team effort was shown from start to 
finish from all girls on the evening.  

Well done from Miss Taylor – Head of PE 

Trinity 7.5 - St Augustines 7  

Trinity 10.5 - Ridgeway Academy 7 

Player of the match Gabriela  
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SPORTS 

TRINITY ATHLETICS DISTRICT TEAM  

A massive congratulations to all athletes who took part in the District Athletics Championships on Thursday 10th 

May.  What a great night for all our Team members.  Well done to Josh R who has been selected to represent 

Trinity High School at Worcestershire County Athletics Champions on Saturday 9th June.  We wish him all the 

very best!  

Miss R Taylor – Head of PE 

 
 
 

Year 9 Girls Year 10 Boys 

ADACIA D – Javelin 2nd 
SUNNY L – Shot 2nd 
TYRA P – Shot 4th 
  
ALYSSA R – 200m 2nd 
ASHLEY C – 200m 5th 
  

JOSH K – Triple Jump – мst 
BAILEY N – 800m 3rd 
  
  

Year 9 Boys   

JOSH R – 1500m 1st 
HARRY K - 300m – оrd 
  
JOSH E – Javelin 
SAFYAN I – Shot 1st 
JOSH E - Shot 2nd 
TOBY S – Discus 4th 
  
ASH H - Long Jump – нnd 

  

  



STAR STUDENTS 

STAR STUDENTS - SECOND HALF SPRING TERM  

The following students have been awarded star students for the second half of the Spring term for their progress, 
effort and achievement. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SUBJECT STUDENT NAME AND FORM 

Geography Esha—ммJRC 

History Samuel—ммVGT 

Psychology Ella—мнCHC 

RE  Tyler—фKIB 

French Amy—ммMRH 

German Fatima—млAJH 

Spanish Sharina—фJPB 

3D Art Aisha—ммLK 

Fine Art  Leah—моMK 

Child Development Sadie—ммDBE 

Food Harry—млGEA 

Health & Social Care Ella—млSGG 

Photography Olga—моMK 

Resistant Materials Cameron—млGEA 

KS5 ADT Chloe—моMK 

English Language Tyler—фKIB 

English Literature Rosie—млSGG 

Media Studies Jack—млEK 

KS5 English Basalat—моMK 

Biology Dasha—млAJH 

Chemistry Waqar—млAMS 

Physics Harry—фJPB 

KS5 Science Jay—моPM 

Drama Yana—ммEFP 

Music Christopher—ммDLE 

Performing Arts Simon—ммDBE 

PE - Boys Kacper—фCMO 

PE - Girls Emma—фCMO 

PE Examinations Leah—млKSD 

KS5 PEPA Chloe—моMK 

Upskilling Habiba—фSHB 

ICT KS3 Isabelle—фJPB 

ICT KS4 Jordan—млKSD 

GCSE Computing Dawid—млAP 

Accountancy Lucy—моKKB 

Business Studies Joshua—млJWI 

KS5 BICTAs Kai—мнTMC 

Maths Year 9 James—фJPB 

Maths  Year 10 Katie—млJWI 

Maths  Year 11 Abdul—мнTMC 

Maths KS5 Rory—моPM 

Sixth Form Charlie—моPM 
Rory - 13PM 

Bridge Emmie-Mae—млEAB 
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Welcome to your e-praise bulletin.  This term we have awarded the following epraise points.  Top 10 students 
and tutor groups listed below. 

STUDENTS LEADERBOARD   TUTOR GROUP LEADERBOARD 

Elizabeth  9MGL   9CMO  

Habiba   9SHB   9KAB 

Samuel   9SHB   9MGL 

Hannah   10AJH   9ACA 

Kacper   9CMO   9SHB 

Toby   9CMO   9JPB 

Joshua   9ACA   9FBG 

Lily   9MGL   9MPD 

Evelien   9KAB   9KIB  

Gabriela  9ACA   10EK 

   

 
HOUSE POINTS               YEAR GROUP POINTS 

1st Place Malvern 

    

2nd Place Bredon 

  

3rd Place Kinver 

¶ 28th May—мst June  -  Half term 

¶ 4th June   -  School reopens 8:45 

¶ 4th —нтth June  -  Summer Exams 

¶ 18th –нфth June  -  Year 9 & 10 Exams 

¶ 1st—оrd July  -  DofE Bronze Assessed Expedition 

¶ 3rd—сth July  -  DofE Silver Assessed Expedition 

¶ 14th—мфth July  -  DofE Gold Assessed Expedition 

¶ 20th July   -  End of term 

 

Excellence for All 
Trinity High School & Sixth Form Centre 

Easemore Road, Redditch, Worcestershire, B98 8HB 

Tel: 01527 585859 / Fax: 01527 65587 / office@trinityhigh.net 

www.trinity.worcs.sch.uk 
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